Summary of history of the  Local Authority Voluntary Sector Partnership (LAVS)

LAVS was the product of the Corporate Partnership Panel which developed the 

Redbridge Voluntary sector Strategy in 1996. The partnership has since been meeting regularly some 8 times per council year. The aims of the partnership approach are that ‘specific issues can be jointly addressed in an environment of mutual confidence and trust.’

The Process of Partnership

The voluntary sector’s 5 representatives are currently elected annually through elections conducted by RCVS. Nomination forms for additional substitute members until 2004 are included with this mailing. Substitute representatives are  elected to ensure good voluntary sector representation at meetings even when elected representatives are unable to attend. Similarly 5 Councillor representatives and substitutes are elected annually. A Development Day to agree priorities for the Partnership’s work programme for the year is held annually in addition to meetings. Meetings are usually held at 5pm in the evenings. Council officers attend and support meetings as does RCVS Chief Officer who also arranges voluntary sector briefing meetings before each meeting.

Achievements 

· Improved communications between the voluntary sector and the local authority. Introduction of a protocol on means of setting agendas. 

· Responsibility for development of the Compact, an agreement between the statutory sector and the voluntary sector upon good practice when working together.

· Encouragement of cross–borough working

Instrumental though a temporary ‘Volunteering Sector Panel’ in establishing the Redbridge Volunteering Development Agency

Through a temporary ‘Regeneration Sector Panel’ Guidelines relating to inclusion of hard to reach groups were prepared and circulated through RCVS Newsletter.

A review of the 1996 Voluntary Sector Strategy began and evolved into part of the wider work of developing a local Compact, or agreement between the local authority and voluntary sector. Resources for the completion of the Compact work  have not yet been identified.

It was suggested that the Council could help groups save money through bulk buying…..

Production of  Annual Reports – copies of 99-00 Report still available on request from……

Discussion of Implications of the Modernisation of Local Government 

Consultation on  grant funding processes

Problems and Difficulties Experienced by the Partnership

Voluntary sector concern over an imbalance of power

Concerns over effectiveness and no clear up-to-date agreed Voluntary Sector Strategy

No review or analysis of needs addressed by the voluntary sector nor of the extent to which limited council grant funding can achieve LBR’s stated aims of funding

Work agreed usually fell upon Chief Officer of RCVS or on Janet Wilkinson/Shila Barber of  LBR whereas ideally in a partnership work would be more widely shared. Because of the pressures on all partnership members, this has been possible only to a limited extent and as a result the achievements have been less than might otherwise have been possible.

Difficulty of identifying funds to re-imburse voluntary sector representatives’ expenses incurred in attending meetings

Difficulty in identifying funds to carry out other agreed work

Future work programme

Compact

Changes suggested during the partnership

Representatives should be elected for 2 or 3 years, perhaps staggered to ensure continuity

Attendance should be open to all to ensure inclusion and the opportunity for community and voluntary sector members to attend when specific  issues concern them.

Minutes and papers  more widely circulated

Arranging interpretation and translation when appropriate

Documents available

Redbridge Voluntary Sector Strategy document 1996

Partnership Terms of Reference

Annual Report 1999-2000/ 2000-2002

